Dancersend Foray

 Joint BFG / HBFG Foray, Sunday, October 16th. 
Leader Derek Schafer.

Penny Cullington

Though welcome to many, the dry spell of weather continuing in the Chilterns over the last few weeks has meant a continued dearth of fruitbodies especially in our woodlands which are normally at their peak at this time. Nevertheless our group of 14 faithful forayers made a diligent search at this SSSI site which always provides a wealth of interesting flora and fauna, and at site warden Mick Jones’s suggestion we headed for the northfacing slopes to make the most of any remaining moisture and dew. We were rewarded with a list of some 50 different species, most of which were fairly mundane things and none of which were in profusion, but five of which were new to the site. Of the six Inkcap species two were new: the tiny Coprinopsis cordispora probably on well rotted dung, and the much less common (though with records gradually increasing as the species becomes better known) Coprinopsis pseudonivea, also on dung. Two rarities were Conocybe juniana and Hebeloma incarnatulum, both determined by Derek - the Hebeloma pending confirmation from expert Henry Beker. Other finds of interest were the bracket Ischnoderma benzoinum on a felled Larch trunk, the miniscule stalks of Typhula erythropus were spotted by the sharp-eyed Steve Kelly, an impressive collection of the green cups Chlorociboria aeruginascens were found by Jenny Schafer, and a Peziza with juice which turns instantly bright yellow on a hanky: Peziza succosa (Yellow Cup) – not rare but not previously recorded here.

See the complete list of species for more details.

